
TRIBUTE TO ONCE A MEMBER OF 
THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS AND 
THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 
 It is with deep gratitude and immense admiration that we pay 

tribute to Marcel Couture, an exceptional man whose 

contributions to our association have left a lasting mark. 

 

A member of the Board of Directors of the Montreal branch 

since 2013, Marcel quickly distinguished himself through his 

dedication and exemplary diligence. Taking on the role of 

treasurer in 2014, a position he held until 2021, he brought his expertise, professionalism, and 

unwavering commitment to the service of the association. Year after year, he meticulously 

handled the financial responsibilities, playing a vital role in the growth and success of our 

organization. 

Without Marcel's steadfast involvement, the association would not have reached the heights it 

achieved during his tenure. His tireless work, often accomplished behind the scenes, allowed 

our branch to thrive and successfully carry out numerous projects. 

 

We wish to express our heartfelt gratitude for the years he dedicated to our cause. His 

passionate commitment and strong sense of duty will remain a source of inspiration to all of us. 

Thank you, Marcel, for everything you have done. You are, and will always be, a model for our 

community. 

 

For those who wish to pay their final respects to Marcel, please refer to the obituary below for 

details regarding the funeral services. 

OBITUARY – MARCEL COUTURE – 1944 – 2024 
In Boucherville, on November 29, 2024, at the age of 79, Mr. Marcel Couture passed away. He was 
the beloved husband of Mrs. Ginette Drouin and the son of Oscar Couture and Rosa Labonté. 
 
The family will welcome you on December 22, from 12:00 p.m. to 3:00 p.m., at the Yves Légaré 
Funeral Complex in Longueuil. A tribute will be held in the chapel at 3:00 p.m., followed by a buffet. 
 
He is survived by his children: Mélanie, Guillaume (Geneviève), and Olivier (Estelle); his 
grandchildren: Samuel, Charles-Antoine, Raphaël, and Zoé. 
 
He was the brother of Raymond, Gabrielle, Robert, Claude, Normande, and Denis, and the brother-
in-law of Gilles, Michel, Monique, and Marie-Claude. 
 
The family would like to thank the staff of La Source Bleue and the CLSC des Seigneuries de 
Varennes (Home Care Program) for their compassion and excellent care. 
 
In lieu of flowers, donations to the Pascal T. Lafontaine Fund for Sarcoma Research at the University 
of Montreal, as well as to La Source Bleue, would be appreciated in his memory. 


